PUBLIC NOTICE
City of Oil City
FFY 2018 Community Development Block Grant
Additional Public Hearing

The City of Oil City will hold an additional public hearing to discuss
modifications to the City’'s 2018 fiscal year application for $296,249 in
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds. The final projects
selected for the application include the final payment on the purchase of an
aerial fire truck ($61,548.25), street reconstruction on Warren Street
($83,020) and Chestnut Street ($55,460), spot blight demolition at 2 High
Street ($15,000), sidewalk reconstruction in the downtown commercial
district ($39,745.89), and program administration ($41,474.86). The CDBG
application can be viewed and public comment made by contacting the
Community Development Department at 814-678-3018. The Public Hearing
will take place at 4:00pm on Thursday, October 11, 2018, in Council
Chambers, City Hall, 21 Seneca Street, Oil City, PA. This facility is ADA
accessible. if you require additional accommodations, please call the
Community Development Department. If no adverse comments are received
by 4:30pm on October 11, 2018, Oil City Council will adopt the final resolution
to submit the 2018 CDBG application at their regular meeting immediately
following the public hearing.

William P. Moon, Jr.
Mayor
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